WEST FELTON PARISH COUNCIL
CHAIRMAN'S REPORT TO THE 2014 ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Following last year’s Local Council Elections and later one resignation we have welcomed 4 co-opted Councillors to WFPC – Marion Hesketh, Dianne Barnes, Andrew Stones and Rob Meacham. Valuable training has taken place for everyone. Your Parish Council is now sound in representatives and financially in good shape. Of the latter our attentions have turned towards providing modest grants to local projects, especially as funding through the LJC route has been withdrawn, but nevertheless a healthy reserve in the current environment is sound practice. Both internal and external audits were successfully completed with no ongoing issues. 
The most demanding issue facing your Council throughout the year was undoubtedly Development. For some time we have been objecting on your behalf to the proposal by Tedsmore Estates/ Balfours for a housing development North of Tedsmore Road – adjacent to the Holyhead Road. Initially for 50 dwellings subsequently reduced to 35 plus 4 commercial units. The application was however approved by SC Planning Committee in February his year. Numerous anomalies were seen in the process and consequently letters of complaint have been sent to the Chief Executive of SC and Owen Patterson. The latter has subsequently corresponded with Eric Pickles the Secretary of State and we await a decision on whether he will eventually intervene. In the meantime two further Development applications have been received – 25 homes North West of the Cross and 32 homes North of Dovaston Court. So a potential increase of 92 homes in the village with the threat of additional numbers in secondary phases. Our claim is that this cannot be sustainable but has simply come about by the missed target of the required available building land in the County allowing the aggressive policies of the NPPF to come into force. The SAMDev initiative which has been reported on for some time is currently suspended at least in terms of protecting the environment in villages such as West Felton who were initially awarded the classification of Countryside. Be assured that WFPC will continue to forcefully voice your opinions in this respect. 
To demonstrate that we are not totally against development we have supported the approval for new homes on the waste land at the Willows and also the conversion of the barns at Manor Farm. However on another negative note there has been an upsurge in not only the number but also the size of agricultural based wind turbine planning applications. On from this the Public Consultation on the Mid Wales Wind Farm continues at a snail’s pace. The related route for the National Grid connection has been agreed and passes just to the North of our Parish and without doubt will be very visible for a number of residents. Politics may well be the route to end this very controversial project. 
A number of other issues have focussed our attention throughout the year – Bus Shelter renovation, Speeding Traffic, The Burial Ground, Dog Fouling, Hanging Basket project, Wheel Chair access, Traffic Mirrors, the closure of Baschurch Fire Station, Alma Close Play Area, Playing Field renovation etc.
The current closure of the Punch Bowl and the adjoining car park I am aware has caused considerable concern.

I must also report that the Parish Council has been in continuous dialogue with the Information Commissioners Office in respect of ongoing Freedom of Information requests. This process has been enormously time consuming but I am confident that the integrity of WFPC has been maintained. 
The ongoing work of the Parish Plan Committee must be particularly applauded and the final results, expected soon, will certainly provide a positive framework for the Parish Council going forward.

Lastly I need to recognise the tireless efforts of our Parish Clerk, Ian Hutchinson and all my colleagues on the Council for their very positive contribution during a challenging year.
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